
 

  
 

 

Stantec Consulting Ltd. 
200-325 25 Street SE 
Calgary AB  T2A 7H8 

 

December 17, 2021 

Project/File: IAAC Agency File No. 005811 

Wajeeha Siddiqui 

Impact Assessment Agency of Canada 

Prairie and Northern Region 

 

Via email: Wajeeha.Siddiqui@iaac-aeic.gc.ca 

Dear Ms. Siddiqui, 

Reference: Horsefly Regional Emergency Spillway Project: Detailed Project Description         
Timeline Suspension Request 

On December 8, 2021, the Impact Assessment Agency of Canada (the Agency) issued the Summary of 
Issues for the Horsefly Regional Emergency Spillway Project by the Municipal District of Taber. In the cover 
letter, the Agency notes that pursuant to subsection 15(1) of the Impact Assessment Act, The Municipal 
District of Taber must provide the Agency with a Detailed Project Description that sets out how it intends to 
address the issues outlined in the Summary of Issues and include the information described in the 
Information and Management of Time Limits Regulations. The Agency requests the Detailed Project 
Description be provided by January 6, 2022.  

Stantec Consulting Ltd., on behalf of the Municipal of Taber, will need time beyond January 6, 2022 to 
prepare the Detailed Project Description containing the required information and a response to the 
Summary of Issues. We are requesting the Agency suspend the time limit until the required information is 
provided. We estimate this information will be provided by January 31, 2022. 

Thank you for your understanding for this request in the planning stage of the Impact Assessment. 

Regards, 

<original signed by> 

 
James D. Howell M.Sc. P. Geol. 

Senior Principal 
Phone: (403) 781-4119 
Mobile: 
jim.howell@stantec.com 
 

 

cc; Ron Hust, MPE Engineering 
     Arlos Crofts, Municipal District of Taber 
     Jack Dunsmore, Municipal District of Taber 
     Mark Liddy, Infrastructure Canada 

<personal information removed>
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